The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Avon held a meeting on Thursday, June 22, 2017, at the Avon Town Hall.  Present were Ames Shea, Vice Chair, Chester Bukowski, Drew Bloom, and Alternate Vi Smalley.  Absent were Eric Johansen, Chair, Mackenzie Johnson and Alternates Francesco Lupis and Thomas McNeill.  Also present was John McCahill, Planning and Community Development Specialist.

Ms. Shea called the meeting to order at 7:31 pm.

PUBLIC HEARING
June 22, 2017
Ms. Shea read the Application of Carlos M. and Marta L. Hernandez, owners/applicants; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6, a 13-foot variance from the 25-foot side yard setback to permit a 12-foot by 16-foot shed, located at 69 Tyler Court in an R40 Zone.  Ms. Shea also read all the relative information contained in the application file.
Carlos Hernandez announced that he was present and spoke on behalf of the application.  He stated that he and his wife want to be good neighbors.  He indicated that they chose the proposed location for the shed because of the vegetation in that area, which would keep it hidden from view.  Mr. Hernandez said that the shed would be painted to match the colors of the house.
Ms. Smalley asked if the shed would be placed in the same spot where the wheelbarrow is shown in one of the photos included in the application file.  Mr. Hernandez confirmed that it would be.  

Looking at another photo that provides the street view of the property, Ms. Smalley sought confirmation from Mr. Hernandez as to where the shed would be located.  Mr. Hernandez confirmed that it would be behind the trees in that photo.
In response to Ms. Smalley’s questions, Mr. Hernandez stated that there was a neighbor who lived on the other side of the trees.  He indicated that none of his neighbors seemed to have any objections to the placement of his shed.  He talked to his neighbors before even applying for the variance to make sure that there were no objections.
Mr. McCahill confirmed for Ms. Shea that proper notices were given to the abutting property owners and the property owners directly across the street, with regard to this application.  He stated that he had not received any phone calls or e-mails from any of the neighbors voicing any objections.
Mr. Bukowski noted that one of the abutters is in Canton.  Mr. McCahill responded that there is a requirement that if an application is pending with the Zoning Board of Appeals, and the subject site is within 500 feet of another municipality, we must notify that municipality.  For this application, we notified Canton’s Town Clerk.

In response to Mr. Bukowski’s question, Mr. McCahill answered that the grey squiggly line on the map may represent a trail that may have meandered through the woods at one point in time.

In response to Mr. Bukowski’s comments about the proposed location of the shed in proximity to the trail, Mr. Bloom answered no.  Mr. McCahill agreed, stating that it was way above that squiggly line.  Ms. Shea added that, regardless, it is not Town property, it is a private lot; even if there was a trail there at some point, it is not a public trail any longer.

In response to Ms. Smalley’s question about lot size, Mr. McCahill answered that it was a conventional subdivision.

Mr. Bloom commented that the neighbors didn’t seem to mind the placement of the shed, and that the shed is from Klotter Farms, so it is probably a really nice unit.

Mr. McCahill stated that he made it clear on the application form that he had made some edits in conversation with Mr. Hernandez, which were marked in blue pen on the form.  For the record, Mr. McCahill reported that we have valid copies of the plot plan, site development plan, and the as-built.

There being no further input, the public hearing portion of the meeting was closed.
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Mr. Bloom made a motion to GRANT, seconded by Mr. Bukowski, Application of Carlos M. and Marta L. Hernandez, owners/applicants; requesting from the Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6, a 13-foot variance from the 25-foot side yard setback to permit a 12-foot by 16-foot shed, located at 69 Tyler Court in an R40 Zone.
The motion received unanimous approval.

Reason – The granting of the variance will be in harmony with the purpose and intent of these regulations, will accomplish substantial justice and will not be injurious to the neighborhood or otherwise detrimental to the public health, safety, and welfare.

Hardship – To deny would deprive the owner of a reasonable use of the property.

OTHER BUSINESS

Ms. Shea sought confirmation that we are sticking to the meeting start time of 7:30 pm, at least through the end of the year.  Mr. McCahill confirmed that we are.

Ms. Shea stated that the website indicated the meeting started at 7 pm.  She said that she missed the April meeting, where we discussed possibly changing the start time, so she came thinking the meeting was at 7 pm tonight.

Mr. McCahill said that, at the last meeting, we decided to wait until the new calendar year to make a decision about changing the meeting start time.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:43 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sitara Gnanaguru, Clerk
